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NEW FOREST
NATIONAL PARK

Mr Richard Carpenter

Blue Hayes
Woolmer Lane
Blashford
BH24 3PQ

21/06/2017
Dear Mr Carpenter

| am writing in response to the comments you made within your objection
letter dated 15/06/2017 regarding TPO/0031/17 Land at Snails Lane.

| will address each point you raised in your letter in order.

Firstly you mention that the area TPO is indiscriminate and takes no account
of differentiating between tree species and age range. The New Forest
National Park ‘Authority was given notice by New Forest District Council that
the land at Snails Lane had been allocated as a potential development site.
As the trees within the site had no protection and the threat to the long term
retention of the trees is considered foreseeable, premature removal or
extensive pruning of the trees would result in the loss of an amenity to the
local environment. The Authotity, therefore, reacted -accordingly. An Area
order was deemed fo be the most suitable option for tree protection given the
limited timescale and large size of the area of land and, as such, pmtesfs ‘all
trees of whatever spectes’ If the Hawthorn, which you mention in your letter,
requires regular maintenance than there are two cptgans going forward in
order to alleviate the burden of administration. The first is to establish if the
Hawthorn is considered hedgerow or trees. If the group have regularly been
maintained as a hedgerow then permiss:on to undertake work will not be
required. The second is that if the Hawthorn is considered to be a group of
trees 'then during an application process we will be able to set up a cyclical
management plan. This will mean that you- obtain permission just once for the
management of the frees which will stand for a number of vears.

Secondly you state that the TPO outline appears to extend all the way over
Snails Lane and Woolmer Lane. The boundary to the TPO follows that of the
allocated area that was given to the Authority by NFDC which means that, as
you rightly say, some trees that overhang the road will be protected. Works to

clear highways may be undertaken by Hampshire County Council. If there are

Mew Forest National Park Autﬁcfity

Lymiagton Town. Hall, Avenue Road, Lym?ngf&m Hampahire 5041 826G
Talephone 01590 646660 Fax 01590 846666  Email hilary short@newlorésihpa goviuk
www.newforestnpé. govik
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any issues with visibility or encroachment you may wish to contact Hampshire
Highways by telephone: 03005551388 or email: highways-
transport.west@hants.gov.uk. If the owner of the trees wishes to apply for
works to clear highways themselves then they would bée required to complete
an application form (free of charge) in order to gain written permission. The
Authority considers works to clear highways reasonable and would therefore
likely grant consent. Onice a decision notice has been issued works may be
undertaken. If the trees overhanging the highway are posing an imminent
threat then an ‘emergency works notice can be issued outside of the usual
application process.

Finally, in response to the points you raise in part 3 of your letter, please be
assured that it is the intention of the Authority to revise the TPO scheme in
order to protect trees either as Individuals or Groups at a later date. This often
undertaken when an Area order is created under circumstances in which
TPO/0031/17 was made.

In summary the aims of the Authority in making this TPO order is to enisure
that any potential future development takes place in-an appropriate way and
to safeguard trees and natural features which are important to the visual
amenities of the area,

Please feel free to gi ive me a call on the telephone number or- email address
below if you require any further information on the matter or to let me know
that you are happy for the TPO fo be confirmed.

I hope this is helpful.
Kind regards

Lucy Saunders
Assistant Tree Officer

Direct Line: 01590 646670
Email: lucy.saunders@newforestnpa.gov.uk



NEW FOREST
NATIONAL PARK

R S Carpenter

Bluehayes

Woolmer Lane o
Blashford 18 July 2017
BH24 3PQ

Dear R S Carpenter

TREE PRESERVATION ORDER No: TP0/0031/17
SITE: LAND AT SNAILS LANE, BLASHFORD BH24 2PG

The authority has not heard back from you since a responce was sent in reply to
your letter concerning the above Tree Preservation Order (TPO).

| therefore trust that our responce suitably explains our position and how we have
sought to address your concerns. The TPO will therefore be confirmed however if
you consider your objection has not been suitably addressed please advise me in
writing within 14 days of the date of this letter.

Yours sincerely

Lucy Saunders

Assistant Tree Officer

Tel: 01590646670

Email: trees@newforestnpa,gov.uk

NMew Forest-National Park Authority
LYMIMNGTON TOWN HALL AVENUE ROAD; LYMINGTON 5041 926
Telephone 01590646600 Fax 01590 646666

AW newf&zes%npa gov.uk
cﬂaram& QLIVER CRQSTHWA TE: EYR& CHIEF EXECUTIVE ALISON BARNES






Froms ichard Carpenter

Tor JTress

Subject: TRQ/O031/17 - Land at Snails Lane
Dater 28 Jiy 2017 111715

DearLucy,

In response to your letter of 18th July, | still object to the TPO being confirmed due to a
number of reasans that NFDC have still not adequately addressed.

The extent of the boundary line covers both Snails Lane and Woolmer Lane (which
actually does not accurately reflect the boundary of site R in the draft local plan), however
my concern is still about Highway Safety. You suggested in your response to my letter that
Hampshire Council would maintain'the lanes, hawever Snails-and Woolmer Lane are
private lanes and are maintained by residents and Jand owners.

This means any TPO preventing trees being cut back has potential to cause increased risk
to car users, pedestrians and cyclists along the lane due to reduced visibility. | have three
young children who regularly walk / ride to our field along the lane and if cutting back the
trees isn't easy (and notification to the councl in writing is.a real barrier for some without
emall) then people just will stop doing it. This site may never be developed and the TPO
could seriously 'img:é‘ct the safety on'the lanes in the short and longerterm. 1still thinkthe
TPO boundary should hot extend across either lane a5t has no advantage to protecting
the area i question.

You mentioned in our telephone conversation that trees on Highways are exemptito TPOs
and that we would be able to maintain the visibility on the lanes, by cutting back branches
ete, without notification or permission of NFNP. If so, please confirm this is the case.

Also as discussed, | have part way through a job to fence my field and have been tritiming
béck the Hawthorn trees by about 2ft to regain parts of the field. | would like to be able to
continue trimming the Hawthorn trees back without requesting permission, so | can finish
thefencing. You suggested this would be allowed asan exemption under this TPO. If so,
please confirm this is the case,

If the two issues above, Highway Safety and my origoing work to the field edge are
addressed adequately | will withdraw my objection tothe TPO,

Many Thanks.
Regards,

Richard Carpenter






NEW FOREST
NATIONAL PARK

R S Carpenter

Bluehayes

Woolmer Lane ‘v
Blashford ’ 31 July 2017
BH24 3PQ

Dear R S Carpenter

TREE PRESERVATION ORDER No: TPQ/0031/17
SITE: LAND AT SNAILS LANE, BLASHFORD BH24 2PG

Thank you for your recent telephone call and email conceming the above Tree
Preservation Order (TPO).

To ¢larify the points you raised 1 c:ar; confirm that tree works to clear highways would
be considered exempt works.

[ am also happy to ‘agt’;ee to the following works to trees on your land as below:
1 x Group of Hawthom trees growing within A1 of TPQ/0031/17
~ Reduce and réshépeéeiec%ed branches by up to 1 m.
The permission to carry out these works will remain for 2 years from the date at the

top of this letter.

| hope that this adequatly addresses your concems. Please contact me to confirm
that you are happy to withdraw your ojection or if you require any further information.

Yours sincerely

Lucy Saunders

Assistant Tree Officer

Tel: 01590 646670

Email: trees@newforestnpa.gov.uk

New Forast National Park Authaniy .
E,WENG"E‘ON TOWN HALL, AVENUE ROAD, L?M!NE‘FON S{M‘é 872G
Telephone 01590 846600 ?‘ax GISQG {:‘46666

www.newfofestipd, GOk
CHAIRMAN GLIVER CROSTHWAITEEYRE CHIEF: E&xzw’?wz ALISON BARNES






From:lLucy Saunders

Sent:9 Aug 2017 12716:34 +0100
To: . .
Subject:Re: TPO/0031/17

Dear Richard

I arn writing to you again as | have not heard from you since my previous lefter sent on 31/07/2017.

['would appreciate it if you could contact me to let me know that you are happy for the TPO to be
confirmed.

If 1 do riot hear frof you by "14/08/2017 Lshall take this mean you are happy for vour objection'to be
withdrawn. ' ‘ '

Please feel free to contact me for-any further clarification.
Kind regards
Lucy Saunders

Assistant Tree Officer

Direct Line: 901590 646570






Lucy Saunders

N AN,

From: Lucy Saunders

Sent: 24 August 2017 13:33
To: ‘Richard Carpenter’
Subject: RE: TPO/0031/17
Dear Richard

Yes, you should be contacted shortly with detalls of how you make your representation and the panel process.
Please let me know if this is not forthcoming.

Kind regards

Lucy Saunders

Assistant Tree Officer ’
Direct Line: 01590 646670

From: Richard Cargenter [mailtg i 1
Sent: 23 August 2017 19:16

To: Lucy Saunders

Subject: RE: TPO/0031/17

Lucy, thanks for letting me know. Would it be possible to make representation at the panel to get across my
concerns clearly?

Richard

Sent from my Windows:Photie

From: Lucy Saunders
Sent' 23[08[261? 12 03

To: Richard Caz‘{seni:er
Suh;ar:t' RE: T?0/€3031[1’?

Dear Richard

Dué {0 your ongoing concerns the New Forest National Park Authority have made the decision to také the TPO to
panel where members will consider its merits and decide whethér the TFO should be confirmed or not.

You will hear from NFDC in due course,
Kind regards
Lucy Saunders

Assistant Tree Officer
Direct Uine: (}15% 646670

Fram, Richard Carpenter [mailto
Sent: 16 August 2017 10:35
Tor Lucy Saunders; Trees
Subject: Re: TPQ/%IQSE;J.?

Dear Lucy,



Thank you for your letter dated 31st July which | only received on on the 14th of August 2017. It goes
someway to addressing one of my concerns although seeing as there are a variety of small trees on the
boundary of my field the way in which the TPO has been applied still causes me issues. More

critically, however it also seems to completely overlook my primary concerns regarding the boundary of
the TPO and the impact it will have on highway safety of cars, cyclists and pedestrians. | copy below the
email sent to your department on the 28th July 2017.

1 still don't understand why the authority can not survey the trees and protect those which are of
significance and importance to the area. |believe these trees would be only a handful across the 20 acre
site and all of the issues | have raised in my emalls and letters would be addressed adequately. In the
loriger term this will cause both the authority and the residents of Snails and Woolmer Lane less work
which is surely a benefit to all, including the taxpayer. Please could you provide the reason that you can't
do this?

On the basis that my initial reasons for objecting to the TPO have not-been addressed. Ny objection still
remains.

As | have said previously, | am in support of protecting the trees in the area, but it should be done through
ar accurate and targeted approach without compromising public safety.

I hope you appreciate my ongoing concerns, | would be happy to meet you on site to discuss my points.
further.

Regards,

Richard Carpenter

email sentto you on 28th July 2017:
"Dear Lucy,.

In response to your letter of 18th July, Istill object to the TPO being confirmed due to a number of reasons
that NFDC have still not adequately addressed.

The extent of the boundary line covers both Snails Lane and Woolmer Lane (which actually does not
aemrateiy reflect the boundary of site R in the draft local pian}g however my concern is'still about Highway
Safety. You suggested in your response to my letter that Hampshire Council would maintain the 1anesf
however Snails and Woolmer Lane are private lanes and are maintained by residents and land owners.

This means any TPO preventing trees being cut back has potential to cause increased risk to car users,
pedestrians and cyclists along the lane due to reduced visibility, | have three young children who regularly
walk / ride to-our field along the lane and if cutting back the tress ish't. easy (and notification to the council
i writing is a real barrier for some without email) then people just will stop doing it. This site may never
be developed and the TPO could seriously impact the safety on the lanes in the short and longer term. |
still think the TPO boundary should not extend across either laneas it has no advantage to protectingthe
area in question

You mentioned in our te?epﬁcﬁe conversation that trees on Highways are exempt to TPOs and tfh/ai't’ we
would be able to maintain the visibility on the lanes, by cutting back branches ete, without notification or
permission of NENP. If so, please confirm this s the case.



Also as discussed, [ have part way through a job to fence my field and have been trimming back the
Hawthorn trees by about 2ft to regain parts of the field. | would like to be able to continue trimming the
Hawthorn trees back without requesting permission, so [ can finish the fencing. You suggested this would
be allowed as an éxemption under this TPO. If so, please confirm this is the case.

If the two issues above, Highway Safety and my ongoing work to the field edge are addressed adequately |
will withdraw my objection to the TPO.

Many Thanks,
Regards,

Richard Carpenter”

From: Lucy Saunders <lucy.saunders@newforestnpa.gov.uks
Sent: 14 August 2017 08:17

To: Richard Carpenter

Subject: RE: TPO/0031/17

Dear Richard

Many apologies that you did riot receive the letter sént on 31 July, not'sure why it failed to reach you.
| have attached itto this ema’ii please let me know your thoughts.

Kind regards -

Litcy Saunders

Assistant Tree Officer
Direct Line; 01590 646670

From; Richard Carpenter [mailto:.
Sent: 14 August 2017 08:48

“To: Lucy Sauriders

Subject: Re: TPO/0031/17

Dear Lucy,

| haven't received a response from you fegarding iy efmail dated 28th July 2017. Therefore my objection

still stands as my concerns have not been addressed. Some of which have respect public safety. If you
sent a letter on the 31st July, | didn't receive it. '

Please do not just assume that | have withdrawn my objection because | have not responded to you. |

have been on holiday and have another one coming up. This is an unfair approach to take as I don't always
have accessto email during these périods..

ook forward to your response to my email of 28th July.
Regards,

Richard.



From: Lucy Saunders <lucy.saunders@newforestnpa.gov.uk>
Sent: 09 Auglst 2017 11316

To: richardcarpenter.

Subject: Re: TPO/0031/17

Dear Richard

| amwriting to you aigain as | have not heard frony you since my previous lefter sent o 31/07/2017.

| would appreciate it if you could contact me to let me Know that you are happy for the TPQ to be confirmed.

if I do not hear from you by 14/08/2017 | shall take this mean you are happy for your objection to be withdrawn,
Please feel free to contact me for any further clarification.

Kind regards

Lucy Saunders

Assl S‘?H“r}t'f'%‘éé Officer
Direct Line: 01590 646670

Conriect with us on:

HI% TORLY
HATHONAL PABE L y .
New Forest National Park Authority
Lymington Town Hall
8041926
Switchboard: 01590 646600
‘Web: www.newforestnpa.gov.ik

New Forest National Park
Authority Homepage -
Telephone ...

www newforestnpa.gov.uk

Information about the New Forest National
Park in southern England, Conservation, things
to do, what to see; days out, évents, planning,
advice,-and grants,

Sign up for Enews
Emall Disclaimer ) o o
The New Forest National Park Authority's Purposes.
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